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CMH EMS NEWSLETTER 

Neal’s Notes 

Chris Loderhose lost his fight with cancer.  EMS lost an excellent Paramedic 

who loved to teach, and was a patient advocate.  Chris helped us establish 

ourselves in Cedar County. Chris and I went through some extremely challenging 

times. Chris was a fighter and had a “Never give up” attitude.  That is what we 

needed.  Chris went on to become a Flight Paramedic with Cox Air Care.  I am 

not sure who enjoyed flying more - Chris or me.  I enjoyed being around and 

working with Chris. Chris made work fun.  He loved life, his family, and EMS. 

Chris’ service was a true celebration of his life. People laughed and cried.  I 

enjoyed hearing the stories his friends and family shared.  I will miss Chris 

Loderhose!  

I wanted to mention that that there is an Emergency Services/1st Responder 

support group forming.  It will meet once a month at the Polk County Health 

Department.  All retired or active 1st Responders, EMTs, Paramedics, fire 

fighters, and law enforcement personnel are welcome. The purpose of the group 

is for people that have worked in emergency services to meet with people that 

have the same experiences and talk and support each other.  Our families do not 

always understand some of the challenges we face and the experiences we have 

had.  We can get chinks in our armor and this can lead to difficulties in life.  This 

group will understand and support you and provide resources.   Respect for one 

another and confidentiality is expected.  I would invite you to attend.  The next 

meeting will be June 21st at 1900. If you have any questions, you can contact 

Kermit Hargis at 417-399-1303 or contact me. 

We are very close to getting the Galls CMH order site up and going.  We have 

struggled with uniform ordering and purchases. We hope this will begin to 

make it better because we hope it will be easier for you to get uniforms.  This 

will help immensely.  My plan is to roll it out by June 15.  

CMH is a LEVEL II STEMI Center.  A lot of hard work went into achieving that 

goal.  We are a big part of it.  We Rock!  We are a big part of the reason CMH 

has low D2B and FMC2B times.  You all do a GREAT job. We recognize and 

identify a STEMI fast and take care of business.  Pat yourselves on the back.  

Congrats!! 

Summer has arrived.  Remember to stay hydrated.  Get your truck checked 

and cleaned early when it is cool. Night crews have the advantage during 

warm weather.  Keep your truck clean and neat. It is a direct reflection of you.  

A reminder: A trauma patient can become hypothermic in hot weather.  

Hypothermia leads to Coagulopathy-Acidosis, and that can happen in a trauma 

patient.  Keep’ em warm!  You will be uncomfortable, but it is in the patient’s 

best interest.  Your goal is a great patient outcome. 

BE SAFE 

Neal T. 
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Hickory/St. Clair News  

The month of May has been challenging this year.  From the silly, “Why did you call for and ambulance?” to the 

TCD and life threatening calls.  Nothing really new for EMS as a whole; there just seems to be more of the 

extreme spectrum that has occurred. 

Everyone is busy in ALL the counties. Please keep this in mind as patients may have delayed care as they wait for 

an ambulance from another county or service.  When you drop off a patient at the ER, get back in service as soon 

as you can.  Keep your trucks fueled.  Yes, I understand you may be fueling them several times a shift, but we 

need to do our part in helping keep our communities and service areas taken care of.  

Neal would like for us to focus on keeping our ambulances and equipment clean.  If you are having a slow day, 

then I expect to see that your ambulance, station, and the end of shift duties have been done.  Check the notebook 

and see what the previous crew was not able to get done on their shift and be a team player and help them out.  

Even though equipment appears to be clean, I have been spot checking and have found dried blood on cots, the 

monitor, and other equipment. 

We also need to change our vocabulary when it comes to patients and informing them that their condition can be 

managed or taken care of at the local clinic and/or that you are comfortable with them going POV. This is an 

EMTALA violation.  We need to inform patients that they need to be transported by ambulance to the ER.  If they 

refuse, then document, document, document.  Please include and list ALL risk of refusal that was discussed in 

your narrative and patient’s response.  Please just don’t type in “patient was informed of risk of refusal.”  I would 

like to actually see what those risk were given and noted in your narrative. 

The lakes are already staying busy with fishing, tubing, skiing, etc.  Department wide, we work several boating 

accidents every year.  Know where your life jackets are kept on the truck! And, it wouldn’t hurt to inspect them 

and make sure they are useable.  If they are not, please let me know ASAP. 

This summer is going to be busy with vacations and standby events.  We have been struggling to keep both shifts 

and standbys covered by not only ALS providers, but also BLS.  I am asking that everyone pitch in and help 

lighten the load where you can.  We have a very small core group of employees that consistently help keep shifts 

covered.    All 3 managers for our department would appreciate any help you can offer in any station. 

Neal has put out the email that we will be going back to only 1 paramedic approved off work at a time.  If you 

already have an approved request off, you are good to go.  If not, please double check and make sure that there is 

not already someone off work PRIOR to buying and purchasing any non- refundable tickets or vacations.   

I would like to see everyone pitch in and help out with Lucas Oil Speedway this year.  No, it is not mandatory, but 

it is the right thing to do when we have so many open shifts. I don’t expect these two stations to cover seven 

months of Lucas Oil, but would like to see all Medics work a couple this year.  Aaron Weaver, Amanda 

Dickover, Rob Hutson, John Fraser, Tom Liberty, and Jay Fry:  Thank you for your help in April and May. 

Pease keep an eye on your email, as there have been several go out from Cox over Landing Zones, change in 

location for Collins Landing Zone, and the new Fuelman fuel cards.  I have been trying to make sure emails are 

forwarded to each of you and passing along information at shift change or when I see you.   

Thank you for everything that each of you do, and let summer and hot weather begin. 

Alice Roberts  B.S.,EMT-P 

Hickory-Osceola Ops. Manager 

Schedule:   

New schedule begins: June 24th  (Already posted on Google Calendar, not official until June 15th when emailed to staff) 

PRN employees :  until June 8th to pick up open shifts. Check your email for the list.  
Paramedic students: June 15th to June 22nd to pick up open shifts. 
Full time staff: June 22nd can begin picking up open shifts.  



     Polk County  
We have changed the hours of our U shift.  We have moved 
it to 1200 to 0000. This is the new start and finish time for 
the U shift. I have also sent out an email. So, if you pick up 
the U shift, remember the time changes.  
  
If you have not gotten your CMH EMS gift, I will have the 
Polk County and PRN people's gift in my office. Come see 
me and I will get that for you. 
  
Thank you to Jay Fry for cooking the meat and beans for 
us. We were glad that you came down and fixed our EMS 
appreciation dinner. It was good!  
  
Alice has sent out the new schedules on the Google 
Calendar. The schedules run until August. If you are 
interested in open shifts, send me an email. I will look at 
those and get people plugged into the open shifts.  
  
Brice, you have been mentioned several times in rounding 
lately and also during the 90 day interviews I have been 
having with new employees. What they mention is how 

helpful  

News 

you have been. However, I have been pleased with them 
stating "Brice has challenged me." Most people appreciate 
the questions you have been asking them, making them 
think, and over all making them better. Thank you 
Brice. 
  
Thank you Amanda for picking up the two of the last 
three or four Lucas Oil races. We appreciate that help. I 
would like to Thank Comorgan Jones, John Frazer, 
Steve Keller, Goldie Masters, Peter Holm, Missi 
Painter, Lucky Johnson... Thank you all for picking up 
extra shifts and races for us this Month. 
  
Thank you Jeff Beasley for helping everyone to get their 
charts exported in a timely manner, but also a big thank 
you for helping everyone who had charts sent back. You 
helped them learn how to correct, but also got them done 
in a timely manner. Thank you. 
  
Aaron Weaver, Paramedic 

Jay Fry & Aaron Weaver at the EMS 

Week Cook-out at CMH EMS HQ (l).  

Goldie Masters showing Pleasant Hope 

Elementary Summer School students the 

ambulance (below l & r.) 



June 2018 Health and Safety Newsletter 
The summer months are here! Plenty of light and plenty of 
showers. Drink up to stay hydrated. Don't wait on feeling 
thirsty to tell you need to drink.  
 

Throughout the spring I have really been able to witness the 
fast growth of grass, flowers, trees, and weeds between the 
showers and sunshine. It’s truly amazing what can grow 
when the conditions are right. The other interesting, and 
often frustrating thing, about soil is that something will come 
out of it. Whether or not you plant seeds. There will be things 
that grow. The cheesy, but true, analogy I'm about to put 
forth is that your life is like the soil. You are growing with 
your own habits, skills, strengths, and weaknesses. When it 
comes to our job of providing safe, exceptional, 
compasionate care to all people we care for, what habits and 
practices are you cultivating? What are you allowing to grow 
in your work? Are there "weeds" or "vines" that don't help 
you provide safe, exceptional, compasionate care? What 
should you "plant" in your professional practice so that it can 
grow and develop and be passed on to others?  

 

Most of us knew and now mourn the loss of Chris 
Loderhose. His departure may have caused some of you 
to ponder life and what your legacy might be. It's not to early, 
or late, to think about your legacy and to adjust so you leave 
a great legacy in EMS. 
 
On a more specific health note; I met with the infection 
prevention committee in late May and they would like to see 
how often we clean our ambulances. This is pretty easy for 
us to show them and will not put more load on the 
managers, if you fill out the Google Ambulance cleaning 
form  https://goo.gl/forms/ncK3n160EeRk0El62 whenever 
you clean your ambulance. I have been noticing that 
ambulances are not getting cleaned well. Cleaning the 
ambulances is something that not only helps the ambulance 
look good, but keeps us and patient's safer with less 
likelihood of passing on diseases to each other.  
 

On the topic of safety; I just want to remind everyone to be 
using all the cot straps. This has often been a neglected part 
of patient care, but needs to become a standard part of 
patient care. All of our cots have shoulder straps and must 
be used on every patient, no matter how short or critical the 
transport. One of the main ways we can do no harm to our 
patients is to protect them from accidents, such as a hard 
stop or a crash that could permanently injure them or kill 
them because they were are not restrained properly. You 
can prevent patient injury or death by taking the extra few 
seconds to put all the straps on. Please wear your seatbelt 
and put all the seat-belts on your patients.  
 
Enjoy all the heat and sunshine June has to offer! 
 
Brice Flynn 

NRP, I/C, AAS, BA 
Health and Safety Chief 

“This is pretty easy for us to show 

them and will not put more load on the 

managers, if you fill out the Google 

Ambulance cleaning form           

whenever you clean your ambulance.”         

https://goo.gl/forms/ncK3n160EeRk0El62  

 

Goldie Masters  12 years 

Bill Walker  6 years 

Peter Holm  5 years 

Jeff Beasley  4 years 

Christina Roth  4 years 

Adam Stoddard  2 years 

Ryan McDonald  2 years 

Greg Wood  2 years 

Lucky Johnson   9th 

Sean Weaver  9th 

Bill Walker  17th 

Jeremiah Curtis 24th 

https://goo.gl/forms/ncK3n160EeRk0El62
https://goo.gl/forms/ncK3n160EeRk0El62


 From Beautiful Stockton Lake  

Just wanted to take a moment to say thanks to each and every one that makes our lives so much easier, 

because without you we couldn’t get it done or do our job. So, THANK YOU! And happy EMS Week! 

Well, with that said, “What’s going on in Cedar County?” Well, the new station is done and we are striving 

to fix all the little things that need repaired. We still have a few things that need to be done but “it’s a 

work in progress.”  

The Open house went well. We had a lot of visitors and CMH staff come through and tour the new facility. 

Again, we couldn’t have done the open house without everyone’s involvement; from hanging things that 

needed hung, putting away things that needed put away, and yes the cleaning… getting down and dirty in 

the corners and getting everything from the station to the garage, to the trucks, taking everything out and 

making sure it shines. Thanks again to EVERYONE that helped make this happen.  

What else is going on in Cedar County?  Well, we have the lake spinning up for the summer season. I 

can’t believe its summer already and school is out, so please drive carefully and watch out for those 

joggers, bikers, and motorcyclists out there. Oh, and did I say DEER?  Yes, with the grass growing and 

those little guys standing along the side of the road, you can’t see them until they jump out at the last 

moment. So drive safe. We don’t really have much going on in June, but we are planning for July now. 

Between the Light the Lakes 3 day Christian concert and El Dorado Picnic coming up, things are going to 

get busy really quick, and if you need HOURS, don’t forget we still have a lot of open Lucas Oil and Boat 

races. If you have never been to one of these, its great! Go check it out and don’t be afraid. Try it. Ask a 

friend to go with you.  

In conclusion, all I can say is that this last month has had its up and downs.  Laying to rest one of the 

best medics I have had the privilege to know and work with has been hard.  Chris will be greatly missed 

but will live on in our hearts and minds. Please keep his family in your thoughts and prayers.  

 

Thanks again for ALL you do! 

Tom Ryan  

Cedar Co. 



 Scheduling Guidelines for Google Calender & Open Shifts  

Managers are going to try something different to try and free up and save us some time.  If this works, we 

will continue to do this.  Right now, this will be on a trial basis only. 

Each new schedule will be loaded onto the Google Calendar SIX weeks prior to start date, showing all 

available open shifts.  We will continue doing this to where there will be 12 weeks at any given time showing 

on the Google schedule calendar. 

Employees will need to be PROACTIVE and RESPONSIBLE for picking up shifts to meet the minimum 

requirements for their job during the 6 week schedule. (PRN: Three shifts and/or standbys a schedule) 

These open shifts will be available to be picked up or shift bid on in the following order:  

1. PRN (up to 39 hours per pay period) and PT Employees (up to 60 hours per pay period) Give and 

take on both of these. 

2. FT employees in the Paramedic class – Polk County Employees extra shift needs to be on your short 

week side where you are only scheduled 3 shifts. 

3. All Fulltime employees- Polk County Employees the extra shift needs to start on your short week 

side where you are scheduled three shifts for the week. 

Once the schedule is loaded onto Google Calendar, the open shifts will be available first come, first serve to 

all PRN and PT employees until the paper schedule is emailed out.   

After the paper schedule comes out, then FT employees in the Paramedic class may pick up one shift per pay 

period.  You will be allowed one week to get this done.   Polk County Employees:  Extra shift needs to start 

on your short week side where you are only scheduled three shifts.  

After the Paramedic student staff has had their chance, all employees PRN, PT, or FT may pick up anything 

else that is left open.    

To search for open shifts on the Google Calendar:  

 Go to the search bar at the top of your Google Calendar and type in Open ALS or Open BLS and it 

should pull up in a list all the open shifts that are available.   

 Contact that station manager to be added to the schedule. 

RULES:  

 To start with, please do not ask for any back to back shifts that have little to no down time 

between the shifts or split shifts 

 Please do not request any 48’s in the 24 stations or split shifts. 

 Managers will address back to back shifts, shift splits, or 48’s on a “need to basis” in order to 

maintain shift coverage. 



Below, Allen Brotherton is teaching ACLS to the 2018 Paramedic Class.  












